

Vol. 6

And now, for another chapter in the adventures of Harold. This AM, right before the eyes of the Administrator, his secretary, and several other staff members, the Maintenance Staff tried once again to kidnap Harold. He was thrown violently into the back of a jeep, and driven out of camp, all the while, yelling for help. In a short time, he was returned safe and sound, when the kidnappers realized that they had been seen, and could be identified. The "Saga of Harold" continues.

We have a few announcements from Mr. Robert G. King, our Camp Administrator:

Mr. King announces the engagement and forthcoming marriage of former staff member, John Lillstrom to the very attractive Brenda Morgan. John served on the Camp staff as Eco-Con Director, and as High Adventure Director. He is a member of SSS #129, the Wilderness Engineering Society, and the Tamarack Society. Many of you may have had a chance to meet Brenda a week or two ago, when she and John spent some time up here assisting in the opening of Camp. Congratulations and good luck to them both from all here at Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan.

Mr. King also announced, today, that former staff man, Dave Smith would be arriving some time today to, among other things, assist in some art work for Mr. King. Dave will be chained to a desk in the Ad Building until the task is completed. Feeding hours are 8:00-12:30 and 6:00 in case you would like to drop by and see him.

Now, here we go on the "BIGGIE"----

ANNOUNCING ..

ADMINISTRATOR'S MILE!!!!!

Route: Driveway of Administrator's Residence to Front Door of the Administration Building.

Entrants must be at least 15 years of age - Staff, leaders or campers

Walking only!!! No running or jogging!

Handicap:

15 to 20 years of age: 2 - 2 lb. rocks in each pocket 20 to 25 " " " 1 - 2 lb. rock in each pocket 25 to 30 " " " 1 - 1 lb. rock in each pocket

Administrator's Mile - Cont'd.

30 to 35 years of age 1 - 1/2 yock in each pocket Empty pockets
40 to 60 " " " No Pockets
60 to 80 " " " May be carried by 15 to 20 year old
80 to 100 " " " Mist be accompanied by Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan CPR graduate

Over 100 or Harold Simons - 2-2 lb. rock in each pocket Harold Schrimer- Must carry Harold Simons

To win prize, entrant must beat record set by Mr. King, Administrator on 7/6/79 - 22 minutes, 30 seconds. Certificates awarded to winners. A watermelon will be awarded to group winners.

WEST CAMP NEWS-Several members of the West Camp Staff, and Andy Jensen, Journeyed down Skid's Creek. Guess they had quite a time for themselves. They returned late for dinner, tired, sunburnt, but all say they had a super time.

T.P.-Live banjo music tonight at 7:00 PM. Tod Neely of Troop 150 is the star.

West Camp, don't forget the Campfire tonight. It will begin at about 8:30 in the West Fire Bowl. Close out your last week here for '79, and be sure to attend the Final Camp Fire.

"Swannie" would like to say "thanks" to all Scouts and leaders from first and second weeks. It's been great having you here. Sure hope you enjoyed yourselves, and that it has been a great experience for you. A special thanks for starting our 50th year with fun and good times.

A special round of applause to Dr. Lamermayer and Troop 57. They really outdid themselves this morning at breakfast. Say, Doc, anymore medals and they will be dragging on the floor.

Full retreat at 5:45 this afternoon. Full uniform should be worn.

FAMILY CAMP-We enjoy people in the store and in the lounge--BUT, when you are through playing with the games or using any of the materials there for your pleasure, PLEASE put things back where they belong. If something gets broken, please let us know so it can be replaced or repaired--ready to use again.

Happy Birthday to Kirsten Zitzewitz. Hope you enjoy your teenage years. Have many more happy birthdays. From Family Camp Staff, family & friend .

Guests in Family Camp are invited to attend this evenings Campfire. Be there for fun and excitement!!! See the Staff as they really are.

JEWISH SERVICES will be held at 5:00 PM this evening in the Chapel.

EAST CAMP NEWS-(They made it on time today!!!!)
All merit badge work will end at 5:00 PM this evening. Finish up, NOW!!

There will be a formal retreat at 5:45 PM this evening. Full uniform should be worn.

At 845 this evening, the East Camp Staff will provide mirth, merriment, wit and witicism for one and all. Those of you who didn't quite understand the above, assemble at the Dust Bowl at 8:30 PM for the closing campfire.

The East Camp Staff would like to extend their thanks to a SUPER group of Scouts who were here for the 1st and 2nd periods of Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan's 50th year. We hope you had a good time and enjoyed yourselves because we sure enjoyed having you here. God bless to all and have a safe trip home. We'll see you next year.

Waterfront-Todd Davis passed his Swimmer's test yesterday. This is especially impressive since Todd came to camp as a nonswimmer.

Tom McLean, alias Campus Directorius Eastus, alias Big Mac, passed his swimmers test yesterday. I guess it's sink or swim, Tom.

I guess that does it for now. If you have some spare time, be sure to try the Administrator's mile, and enjoy your day. It is your last day here for this period, so make the most of it. Get home safely, all you Scouts and Scouters. We need you to help make Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan the great place that it is. Remember---S-M-I-L-E!!!!!!!

Soloword Thinks of Good of the Cool of the